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ZONE 2 DIRECTOR ANNUAL REPORT 
 
Zone 2 Meetings 
 
Zone 2 had no scheduled meetings as we are broken up into 3 sub-committees:   
 

• The Greater Vancouver Fire Chiefs Association  

• The Coast Corridor Fire Chiefs Association 

• The Fraser Valley Fire Chiefs Association 
 

Either Deputy Director Fire Chief Joe Robertson or I have attended all of the GVFCA 
meetings ensuring that one of us is in attendance. The GVFCA meetings have many 
zone 2 members in attendance.  Unfortunately, neither Zone 2 Directors were able to 
attend a Fraser Valley Fire Chiefs meeting or a Coast Corridor Chiefs meeting due to our 
personal availability.  
 

FCABC Board Meetings 
 
Zone 2 Deputy Director Joe Robertson and I participated in Executive meetings both by 
attendance and via WebEx and I attended the Government Relations day in Victoria. 
Further, we provided information to the FCABC board in support of the motions and 
resolutions from the 2018 AGM.  
 

Career Section meetings 
 
We both participated in the two career section meetings this past year (Kamloops and 
Victoria). I also represented Zone 2 as a representative on the BC Fire Leadership 
Summit organizing committee.  
 

New Zone 2 members since last AGM are: 
 
Deputy Chief Chris Bowcock – City of Burnaby 
Deputy Chief Darcy O’Riordan – City of Burnaby 
Deputy Chief Dave Samson – City of Burnaby 
Deputy Chief Al McGrath – City of Richmond 
Assistant Chief Jeremy Duncan – District of North Vancouver 
Fire Chief Kal Helyar – Egmont & District 
 
Fire Chief Joe Robertson will be in attendance in Penticton this year, but will be stepping 
down as Zone 2 Deputy Director, so we will be looking to fill this position at the AGM. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Deputy Chief Larry Thomas 
FCABC Zone 2 Director 


